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THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE
AND THE 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 390 (Res. No. 888)

By Council Members Salamanca, Jr. and Moya

SUBJECT

MANHATTAN CB - 5 	N 190180(A) ZRM

	City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of Article VIII, Chapter 1 (Special Midtown District) of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, modifying retail continuity, street wall and plaza design requirements for publicly accessible spaces in the East Midtown Subdistrict.





INTENT

	To approve the amendment of Article VIII, Chapter 1 (Special Midtown District) of the text of the Zoning Resolution, in order to modify paragraph (b)(1)(iii) pursuant to Section 81-681(b) (Mandatory publicly accessible space requirements for qualifying sites) and modifications to the design requirements for paragraph (b)(2) to facilitate a new office building that would be approximately 70 stories tall and would utilize approximately 1,871,764 square feet of floor area, including 666,766 square feet of floor area transferred from Grand Central Terminal at 270 Park Avenue (Block 1283, Lot 21) in the East Midtown neighborhood of Manhattan Community District 5.




PUBLIC HEARING

	DATE:  April 16, 2019

	Witnesses in Favor:  Eleven 				Witnesses Against:  Two

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

	DATE:  May 2, 2019

	The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:	Against:			Abstain:
Moya	None			None
Constantinides
Reynoso
Richards
Rivera
Torres
Grodenchik




COMMITTEE ACTION

	DATE:  May 7, 2019

	The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution.

In Favor:	Against:		Abstain:
Salamanca	None	None
Gibson
Barron
Constantinides
Deutsch
Koo
Miller
Reynoso
Richards
Torres
Grodenchik
Adams
Diaz, Sr.
Moya
Rivera



FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSIONS

	The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated May 8, 2019, with the Council on May 8, 2019, indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.




